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14th July 2023 
 
To all bidders 
 

CLARIFICATIONS N.2 TO RFP-DAN-2023-503601 

2024-2028 BCG Vaccine 
 

Question 1: “Proposal  Part 2.     3.5  Samples” -     [Samples should be marked with 

the RFP number] -     Questions :  Do we need to put the RFP number on the ampoule 

as well? Since the ampoules are very small, should I just put the number on the box 

if possible? 
 
 
Clarification 1: It is enough to mark the box with the RFP number  
 
 

Question 2: Supplier Sustainability Questionnaire    4.1  b.   [If yes, please share a 

copy of the procedure.] The procedure is several hundred pages long and not in 

English. Do we have to send all pages? Is there an alternative, such as sending 

only the cover page of the procedure manual? 

 
 
Clarification 2: Please, submit a copy of the index of the procedure translated to English. 
If additional questions arise, UNICEF may approach the bidders during the tender 
evaluation phase or at a late stage during the LTA validity. 
 

 

Question 3: Unfortunately, product samples cannot be sent before July 26. We will 

let you know when we know when we can ship 

 
Clarification 3: Please refer to PART II, section 3.5 on Samples “If at the time of submission 

of a Proposal the Bidder is not able to provide the samples as stated above, the Bidder should 

provide explanation and an indication of when the samples could be provided. For products 

in development, where packaging material has not yet been developed, bidders are requested 

to provide soft copy of mock-up of the artwork for UNICEF’s record as soon as available.  

 
Failure to provide samples in accordance with the instructions requested under this 

Section 3.5 may result in invalidation of the Proposal” 
  
 
 


